
RESOLUTION 08-18-02 

 

 

APPROVAL FOR HARTSVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT TO ENTER INTO A MEMORANDUM OF 

UNDERSTANDING AND A COST REIMBURSEMENT AGREEMENT WITH THE FEDERAL BUREAU OF 

INVESTIGATION’ FOR THE PEE DEE SAFE STREETS TASK FORCE AND PEE DEE VIOLENT CRIME 

TASK FORCE. 

 

WHEREAS, this Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) and Cost Reimbursement Agreement (CRA) 

between the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) and the Hartsville Police Department (HPD) 

delineates the responsibilities and cost reimbursement of the Pee Dee Safe Streets Task Force 

(PDSSTF) and the Pee Dee Violent Crime Task Force (PDVCTF) personnel and formalizes relationships 

between participating agencies to maximize inter-agency cooperation; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the mission of these Task Forces is to identify, and target for prosecution, criminal 

enterprise groups responsible for drug trafficking, money laundering, alien smuggling, crimes of 

violence, robbery, violent street gangs and to apprehend dangerous fugitives; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the overall management of the PDSSTF and PDVCTF will be a shared responsibility of the 

FBI and the Hartsville Police Department. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the City of Hartsville that the 

Memorandum of Understanding and Cost Reimbursement Agreement between the Federal Bureau 

of Investigation and the Hartsville Police Department for inter-agency cooperation and 

participation in the Pee Dee Safe Streets Task Force and Pee Dee Violent Crime Task Force is 

hereby approved. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the City of Hartsville that 

the City Manager is hereby authorized to execute all required documents. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, in meeting duly advertised and assembled the 14th 

day of August, 2018. 

 

 

 

 

Carl M. (Mel) Pennington IV, Mayor 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST:  _________________________________ 

               Sherron L. Skipper, City Clerk 

 

 

 


